University of Kentucky

University Senate Rules and Elections Committee
Minutes of Meeting

May 8, 2007

Members present: Doug Michael (chair), Janet Ford, Tom Kelly, Kaveh Tagavi, Connie Wood. Guest present: Sheila Brothers, Senate Secretary.

The meeting was called to order at 4 pm.

Elections.  We discussed generally the recent elections and matters relating to the voting process.  We agreed that there should be written policies and procedures, that some of them may or may not rise to the level of Senate Rules but might simply be committee rules, and that we would look at proposed language at future meetings.

Senate rules and the Graduate and University Bulletins.  We discussed generally the overlap between information provided in the Graduate School Bulletin and the University Bulletin with information in University Senate Rules.  We agreed generally that:


(1) the information in the Bulletins is what is relied on most often by students, faculty and administrators as the governing rules;


(2) All information relating to academic matters, including but not limited to: courses, programs, degrees, admission, retention, graduation, grading, and academic discipline, must be approved by the University Senate.

(3) It is appropriate for the University Senate to 

  (a) adopt rules regarding matters which affect more than one program unit;


  (b) rely on the academic unit to collect, certify, update and publish its own rules regarding the above matters; and

  (c) require that each academic unit periodically assure and certify that all of its rules have been presented to the Senate for approval.


(4) In the event of conflict between University Senate Rules and information in the Graduate Bulletin or University Bulletin, the latter should control. 

The Chair solicited individuals willing to serve on a subcommittee to work with representatives of the Registrar and the Graduate School in preparing suggested rules.  Committee members Kaveh Tagavi and Connie Wood agreed to do so.

Missing and Unreported grades.  We briefly discussed the proposed changes to Rules 5.1.6 regarding notations for courses in progress and unreported grades. There was strong objection voiced to the proposal that unreported grades revert to a “W” after a certain period of time, and it was suggested that a different mark such as an “E” would be more appropriate, or that the grade simply be left as “unreported.”  The Chair agreed to solicit the Registrar’s view and report back to the Committee at its next meeting.

The meeting was thereupon adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Douglas C. Michael

